CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 5th October 2017 at 1900hrs.
Present were Acting Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs K West, Mrs L Doggett, FJ Morgan, RDH Jackson, J Williams, Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Chairman Cllr Mrs C Morfett and Cllr Mrs R Lewis.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations made.
Minutes   of the meeting held at the Tretower Village Hall on 7th September 2017 were confirmed and signed. The Minutes of the War Memorial Committee meeting held at Bwlch on 4th September 2017 were also confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising
1. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Llangattock Community Council and Cwmdu and District Community Council will be after Llangattock. No date received yet for the next meeting. The Vale of Grwyney Community Council is holding a meeting on Monday 9th October 2017 in the Glangrwyney Village Hall to discuss retrospective planning applications and have invited other members of the Five Councils to attend. Mr Ryan Greaney of the BBNPA has agreed to speak to the Councils about this topic. 
Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting and Mrs K West stated they would attend if possible.
Highways
The Clerk brought the original letters dated 11th September 2011 from Powys County Council which confirmed that the Trunk Road Speed Limit Review for the A479 Glanusk to Llysen Trunk Road had identified the 1.7km section between Tretower and Cwmdu and the 9.6km section between Cwmdu and Lower Genffordd as having very high collision rates. The speed limit was reduced to 50mph from July 2013 for a period of 18 months which has been extended twice. The 60mph speed limit remained on the stretch of road between Tretower and the Nantyffin. 
There was a discussion about obtaining speed signs of 20mph as Crickhowell had recently had some installed in New Road but this was because of the school. It was also mentioned that the new signs by the Nantyffin had been seen lit up and this was to signify that there were motorbikes approaching.

The priority sign by the new houses in Bwlch could not be seen when approaching from Llangorse because of the overhanging trees and the Clerk was to report this to the Highways Department.

Correspondence

1.From PCC September 2017 Powys Local Development Plan 2011-2026 – Matters Arising Changes September 2017.
2.Letter OVW 19th September 2017 with the Agenda for the One Voice Wales Brecon & Radnor Area Committee meeting at Builth Wells on Friday 6th October 2017.

3.Letter Treasurer Cwmdu Eisteddfod 14th September 2017 with tickets for the Eisteddfod on 11th November 2017 and a request for financial support. £200 agreed- Proposed by Cllr FJ Morgan and seconded by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft.
4.Email Llangattock CC 12th September 2017 with an idea to use the former salt depot in Llangattock as a recycling centre for the five councils.
5.Email The Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution (RABI) Brecon & Radnor 26th September 2017 with a request for financial support for this National Farming Charity. £100 agreed – Proposed by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft and seconded by Cllr Mrs L Doggett.
6.Email IT Security for Councils 19th September 2017 offering a security check service for councils that are at risk from cyber attacks.
7.Email OVW 3rd October 2017 WAG Independent Review Panel set up to consider the future role of Community and Town Councils. To be sent to all Councillors and their comments are to be combined into a Community Council response at the next meeting.
8.Email PAVO 3rd October 2017 with the PAVO Members E-briefing for October 2017.

9.Email OVW 28th September 2017 One Voice Wales News Bulletin September 2017 and Conference 30th September 2017.

10.Email WAG 29th September 2017 Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales with Guidance for Principal Councils on the Review of Communities.

11.Email BBNPA 29th September 2017 with a link to the Rights of Way Improvement Plan Questionnaire. To be forwarded to Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs K West and FJ Morgan.
12.Email PAVO 3rd October 2017 with details of the PAVO Conference and AGM on 29th November 2017 at Newtown.

13.Email Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service 3rd October 2017 with their Draft Corporate Plan for 2018-2023.

14.Email Brecon Beacons Tourism 5th October 2017 about a tax cut for small businesses. A new small business rates relief scheme for Wales. Applications close on 10th October 2017 and the scheme would apply from 1st April 2018. The Clerk was to distribute copies to the Gate Shop and the Cwmdu Cafe.

The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 11th to 27th September 2017 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent. 
Planning
1. Planning Application 17/15136/FUL – 26/07/2017 – “Extension of a single dwelling and associated works” at Fedw Farm Cottage, Cwmdu. The Cwmdu Councillors were holding a site meeting to decide on a response to this application. An email from Jane Pashley, Planning Services Supervisor 29/08/2017 informed the Council that this application was going in front of the Committee on 05/09/2017. The Clerk replied to the BBNPA on 30/08/2017 with the Council’s comments after their site meeting and had an acknowledgement back on 30/08/2017 stating that our comments had been noted. BBNPA letter dated 5/09/2017 gave permission for this application.
2. Planning Application 17/15214/LBC – 17/08/2017 – “Proposed renovations to lean to garden store and make opening into dwelling utility area” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 08/09/2017 with the Council’s comments.
3. Planning Application 17/15226/FUL – 07/08/2017 – “Summer room built on the existing patio area. One storey to fit the patio area. Timber frame to match the workshop on the property (Oak Clad) with aluminium patio doors” at 2 Blaenllynfi Cottages, Cathedine. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 08/09/2017 with the Council’s comments.
4.  Planning Application 17/15354/FUL – 03/10/2017 – “Retention of the use of the outbuilding (previously ancillary residential accommodation) as a holiday let.” at Lower Mill, Cwmdu. The Clerk is to reply to BBNPA with the Council’s comments by 24/10/2017.
Accounts
1.  R Doak (Data Protection Registration Fee Paid) - £35.00

2.  R Doak – Expenses (£209.70) / Allowance (£100) - £309.70
3.  R Doak – Annual Salary - £3300.00

4.  HMRC PAYE Income Tax - £825.00

5.  Cwmdu Eisteddfod Donation - £200.00

6.  Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution - £100.00
All above proposed by Cllr Mrs K West and Seconded by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft. Carried.

7. Bank Balance  - £6648.40 – Council - £4021.76 Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000.00 less Legal fees £1025.00 Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000.00 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00.  Section 106 Grant Money needs to be spent on the local community by 27/10/2018. The War Memorial restoration fund stands at £876.64.
Council- £4021.76  / Section 106 - £1750.00 / War memorial -£876.64 = £6648.40
Community Playing Fields and Allotment Society including the CSEG
The Allotment Society’s Open Day was on Sunday 10th September 2017 at 1400hrs. Refreshments were  provided and Lynne Albutt opened the allotments. 
The Clerk spoke to Lee Wright at the Academy of Art and he and Lucy Corbett agreed that the hedge between the playing fields and school garden should be cut down. There is also a tree with branches overhanging their sheds which need pruning. 
The Clerk emailed the contractor to look at both jobs and give the Council a price to carry out the work.
The Clerk is to confirm when the repairs to the felt on the outdoor classroom in the playing fields can be carried out.
Bwlch War Memorial 
The Clerk wrote to Cllr Mrs L Doggett to ask the Bwlch Village Hall Committee to provide refreshments for the people attending the Rededication Service and informed her that the Council would pay for the refreshments.

The Clerk wrote to Major General The Reverend  Morgan Llewellyn to inform him that the Rededication Service would take place at the War Memorial. The Council and the Village Committee were to meet up with the local vicar to decide the order of service. Copies of orders of service from the War Memorial Trust and the Royal British Legion were to be used for the service.
An email from the Cadet Executive Officer informed the Council that he was arranging for military assistance to carry out the wreath laying ceremony to lay the 16 wreaths to commemorate the names of the men on the cross. It had been agreed that the Council would pay for the 16 wreaths.
The Clerk wrote to PCSO Billy Dunne to request Police assistance in closing the road from Llangorse for an hour during the length of the service and was trying to arrange for a bulgler to play at the service.

The Council received an email stating that the Village Hall Committee and the Playgroup would be decorating the village hall and the Clerk, as Poppy Appeal organiser could supply some decorating material. The hall would need to be open at 1030hrs.
Wreath laying personnel. It was hoped that local people / possible those related to the men named on the cross would be available to lay wreaths and failing that, Cadets would be available.
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)

Email from Tracy Gilmartin-ward One Voice Wales 30th August 2017 REFORM OF DATA PROTECTION LEGISLATION 92 KB
. This will come into force on 25th May 2018. It was commented that this was very important legislation which the Council had to take notice of and appoint a Data Protection Officer (DPO) who is required by General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to have expert knowledge of data protection law and practices.
The Clerk applied for registration with the Information Commissioner’s Office on 12th September 2017, paid the fee of £35.00, was given reference and security numbers and practical advice on how to comply with data protection law. The Clerk also downloaded the checklist highlighting 12 steps to be taken in preparation for the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR), which will apply from 25th May 2018.

Meeting Closed at 2020 hrs. 
Scotty Pope to be specifically invited?

A speaker system and steps / dais would be required.. A list of VIPs was discussed and the Press was to be informed. Order of service to be printed out for congregation.

Introduction to service And Shan to address the people. Doak to read the names and the exhortation 

Wreáths to be written on and prepared
Village Hall open for cadets etc and Doak with Wreaths at 1030 Doak to park there??

